MINUTES OF THE YORK TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
REGULAR BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2022

Held in the auditorium of the York Township Offices, 1502 South Meyers Road,
Lombard, Illinois.

Supervisor John W. Valle called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
Nancy Raimondi led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Town Clerk Anthony A. Cuzzone called the roll: Supervisor Valle  Present
Trustee Rupp Srch  Present
Trustee Pacilli Present
Trustee Militello  Present
Trustee Mussatto  Present

Trustee Rupp Srch motioned to approve the minutes of the July 12, 2022 Regular Board
Meeting as corrected, seconded by Trustee Militello. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch,
Pacilli, Militello, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

Public Comment: None

Trustee Mussatto moved that the bills in the amount of $336,675.61 having been duly
audited, be approved for payment and charged to the proper accounts, seconded by
Trustee Pacilli. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli, Militello, Mussatto, and
Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

Trustee Militello read a resolution honoring York Center Fire Protection District
Lieutenant Ken Kovarik and moved to adopt Resolution YT-07-27-22, A RESOLUTION
HONORING YORK CENTER FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT LIEUTENANT KEN
KOVARIK, seconded by Trustee Rupp Srch. On roll call, Trustees Rupp Srch, Pacilli,
Militello, Mussatto, and Supervisor Valle voted “Aye”. Motion passed.

There was no closed session. Under new business Supervisor Valle mentioned Township
Officials of Illinois (TOI) is having a ZOOM meeting August 12, 2022 consisting of
questions and answers sessions, Al Stash from the Villa Park Cable Commission is putting
together a 5K or 2K Walk late September/early October to benefit York Township Food
Pantry, on August 22, 2022 from 10:30-11:30 am is Senior Citizen Day at the Township
showing appreciation and honoring the volunteers which includes cake, music, and
awards, on October 15, 2022 Rescue Pack a charity started in 2016 which consists of
ambassadors (100% volunteers) for animals and will have a food truck on site for anyone
who needs food for animals; in 2021 they provided more than 4.6 million meals in this
area and can provide chip and shots services. Supervisor Valle also stated there were two



sewers in back that had collapsed and needed to be repaired, and there is a new Deputy
Sheriff Sean Siddiqui. Trustee Rupp Srch mentioned Villa Park is having weekly concerts
during August on Thursday nights in Cortesi Park, and one of Villa Park’s businesses over
100 years old, Pioneer Feed, decided to close.

Under old business, Town Clerk Cuzzone shared an historical tid-bit from a meeting held
on the first Tuesday of April 1850 at Gerry Bates house. Bates brought a sense of
community to the York Township area of Elmhurst when his Hill Cottage Tavern opened
in 1843 as inn, stage stop, and local gathering place. On this 1850 date over 100 people
gathered for elections where York Township officials were to be elected. The Clerk
started the meeting, and a moderator was appointed. When everyone had casted their
vote, all votes were collected, tallied, and the total number of votes for each candidate
were announced. The winners for each office were then publicized that evening. Some
other minor business was also conducted. Town Clerk Cuzzone pointed out this meeting
appeared to be similar to the Annual Town Meeting that all Townships conduct to this
day; however, elections today are held separately.

There being no further business, Trustee Rupp Srch moved to adjourn the meeting to the
Regular Board Meeting to be held on Tuesday, September 13, 2022 commencing at 7:30
p.m., seconded by Trustee Militello. Motion passed by unanimous voice vote, whereupon
the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

e p bipli.

Anthony A. Cuzzone
Town Clerk



